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MEMORANDUM
TO: Nevada County Transportation Commission

FROM: Daniel B. Landon, Executive Director ‘:’; ) e R@Q@%’

SUBJECT: Executive Director’s Report for the May 2019 Meeting
DATE: May 15, 2019

NORTH STATE SUPER REGION/CALIFORNIA TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL

On April 9 and 10, 2019 the Executive Director and Deputy Executive Director attended meetings in Chico,
CA. The biannual meeting of the North State Super Region (NSSR) was held April 9. The NSSR is an alliance
of the transportation planning agencies in the 16 Northern California counties, formed to identify common
transportation, growth, and land use issues, and formulate unified strategies that can be advocated to
implementing agencies and the public. Agenda items at the meeting included a discussion of legislation
related to the Active Transportation Program (ATP), a discussion about the upcoming 2020 State
Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), and a presentation by the Caltrans Division of Rail and Mass
Transit regarding an update of the statewide rail network “vision.” During the business portion of the meeting,
Mike Woodman was selected to serve as chair of the NSSR.

On April 10, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) hosted a Town Hall Meeting. During the
Town Hall Meeting, the CTC received presentations from six Northern California transportation planning
agencies. At the conclusion of the meeting there was a tour to see the effects of the Camp Fire in Paradise,
California.

During the town hall meeting, Mike Woodman gave an overview of the SR 49 Corridor Improvement Project
to the CTC (see attached graphic). This project will be funded with state and federal monies that will need
approval from the CTC. Dan Landon gave an overview of the Nevada City SR 49 Multimodal Corridor Plan
study (see attached graphic). Improvement recommendations from the study will be likely candidates for
funding from the Active Transportation Program, which will need approval by the CTC.

SURVIVE THE DRIVE

On April 27, 2019, Executive Director Landon participated with the Roamin Angels Car Club and Kiwanis
Club in the “Survive the Drive™ teen driving clinic. The NCTC display included graphics developed from the
Nevada County Local Road Safety Plan (see attached graphics). At the NCTC display, participants including
students, parents, California Highway Patrol, the Roamin Angels Car Club and Kiwanis Club members were
provided information and quizzed about the top collision factors and collision types in Nevada County. See
the Survive the Drive brochure and thank you letter, attached.

attachments
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WHY ARE MOTORISTS CRASHING?

Western Nevada County Collision Locations - 2015-2017

The Top Three
Primary Collision Factors Are...

. Improper Turning
Turning in front of oncoming vehicles, etc

. Unsafe Speed
Causes vehicles to go off the road or
does not allow the driver enough time to react

. DUI







IS YOUR TEEN A SAFE DRIVER?

Licensed or permited Students 15-18 years of
age who reside in Nevada County can sign up for
the “Survive the Drive” life saving teen driving
clinic.

The clinic will be held at the Public Safety
Training Center near Grass Valley's Sierra
College Campus and will include classroom
presentations, hands on driving experiences, car
control exercises and fundamentals of driving
safety.

The charge for each student driver is $49
which is refundable after successful completion
of the course. See Application for details.

Two sessions are available Saturday April 27th.
Session 1 - 8:30 am -11:30am
Session 2 - 10am - 1:30pm
Space is limited to 60 participants (30/session)
Students must bring their own vehicles, & a

parent or guardian. Participants under age 18
must have parental permission.

To Sign Up download the application at:
. www.roaminangels.com

Complimentary Big "A” $10
meal coupons for all
participants!

Bap_nrt.lrlru'nk Drivers

higishota NJUHSD sponsored event
digprovide no supervison the day of the event
istiict hasRoresponsibility or input over the way the
sActivity is organized, supervised or set up.
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Spotlight on Safety in
Nevada County Courtesy of:

Impact

=== Teen 4 Drivers== =

Riebes

SIERRA

COLLEGE

" DONT DRINK
AND DRIVE

AGGRESSIVELY
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~ Asan underage driver, youcan
- receive a ohe-year suspension of
your driving privileges or a one-year
delay inyour license if you:

s DRIVE WITH A BAC™
OF .0/ OR GREATER

 POSSESS ALCOHOL

« POSSESS A FALSE LD,

» ATTEMPT TO
PURCHASE ALCOHOL




Ladies and Gentlemen

Thank you all for your involvement, time, dedication and support of “Survive the Drive”
and our new drivers.

What seems simple and straight forward to us... like how to check oil (after discovering
how to open a hood), tire changing, mirror adjustments, blind spots.... you name it..... is
not such a simple fact to a new driver. You’d think I'd be used to it after 3 years but you
just can’t imagine what it’s like to have a parent go out of their way just to say thanks
for all our efforts to keep their kids safe. It was obvious to the parents just how
dedicated and genuinely concerned about the kids all of you were. The e-mails and
phone calls began Sunday Morning and haven’t stopped.

The common theme again this year? “Why isn’t this mandatory to get a permit and
license?”

Special thanks to Brynda & Family who spoke about her brother’s death at the hands of
a distracted driver. She brought the helmet he wore that day. Took guts. Took caring &
love for her best friend and Brother.

The new additions were great this year.

Thank you Nevada County Department of Transportation. Hits home when you
understand that a road you use every day can be dangerous and why.

Thank you CAL Trans. | can absolutely assure you that both kids and parents will have a
different perspective of those people in orange vests and a different perspective of the
Roads they maintain.

We had slightly less kids this year. That’s a result of a few factors. We need to improve
on getting the message out to the parents. On the other hand, some parent motivation
in the past was a result of teenage driving deaths that became personal to us all. Knock
on wood, we’ve avoided that. Maybe, just maybe... we are seeing results. | think we do
need to focus on using seat belts. The CHP stated 2018 saw 6,000 teen deaths in auto
accidents nationwide. 4,000 were the result of not wearing the belt.

Once again, sincere thanks from the Roamin Angels for helping to make Survive the
Drive Il a success. 40 some kids will get certificates later this week. 40 safer kids.

Here’s to version 4 in 2020.

Mike Hauser
Roamin Angels
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